XXXX:  'Home treatment is the best treatment' campaign
At XXXX we are starting a campaign to make sure people are aware that they can treat themselves and their children effectively and safely for most of the coughs, colds, sore throats and earaches they get and that they do not need antibiotics.
Why are we doing this?
Most of you will be aware that antibiotics don't work for most coughs, colds, sore throats and earaches and there has been a big story about this in the news recently. Despite this, people still come in regularly expecting treatment when there is nothing we can do. What is worse, giving unnecessary antibiotics increases the risk of bacteria developing that are resistant to them so they won't work when they are really needed. This campaign is intended to empower patients to treat themselves for conditions that get better anyway and that we can't treat any better than they can.
One surgery had around 300 appointments for these conditions in October 2012. Of these, 100 received antibiotics. The other 200 did not need to attend and it is unlikely that many of the 100 had any great benefit from the antibiotics and were at risk of side effects from them. 

What will we be doing?
We will be encouraging all patients who attend with what we call 'respiratory tract infections' to treat themselves and their children rather than coming to see us, although we will not be turning patients away, and we won't be calling these 'minor' illnesses as they don't feel minor!

We have prepared a laminated sheet for doctors and nurses giving a brief summary of the evidence and short messages to give. We have also used the information given in the national Self Care Forum's leaflets to prepare single advice sheets on Coughs and Sore Throats and prepared one on Ear infections which we will be giving to patients.

Delayed prescriptions
Some of our patients have come to believe they need an antibiotic. Most are quite happy not to have them, but for the small number who become distressed when told an antibiotic is not required, we will be giving a 'delayed' antibiotic. A prescription will be given and the patient told they do not need it but that if the patient's condition becomes more severe, they can take it. We know that only a third will then be taken. Once patients are aware that there is nothing we can do, they are less likely to come back next time for another fruitless visit. 

Dr Pete Smith prepared a talk for the Self Care Forum on this subject. You can see The PowerPoint presentation and copies of the advice sheets and laminated sheets on XXXX.
Our patients are usually very sensible and we have had very few who have complained, but views about antibiotics can be surprisingly strongly held, particularly when their previous doctor gave a prescription rather than explaining that they are not necessary. Please speak to XXXX if you want to know more.

